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C2089 Psalms 1-15 
 
 
1. Hebrew poetry is composed by rhyming ideas.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. “When Jesus comes again, the first thing that will 
transpire is that He will gather together all of the 
___________ for ___________.” 
 
 
3. The third psalm is a psalm of David when he was fleeing 
from 
 
    a. Saul. 
    b. demons. 
    c. Absalom. 
    d. Bathsheba. 
 
 
4. Gittith means “wine press”. This reference to a wine 
press implies 
 
    a. drinking 
    b. judgment 
    c. work 
    d. relaxation 
      
 
5. Man is not the product of accidental circumstances.  
True or False? 
 
 
6. “I will ________ unto the LORD, because he hath dealt 
_________________ with me.” 
 
 
7. A person who is guilty of “usury” is a person who 
 
    a. charges interest. 
    b. charges exorbitant interest. 
    c. uses money for bad. 
    d. borrows money. 
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C2090 Psalms 16-19 
 
 
1. “My goodness extendeth not to thee” is better 
translated, "I have a goodness but Thee," True or False? 
 
 
2. The true motive behind our prayers is often 
 
    a. hidden. 
    b. wrong. 
    c. bad. 
    d. veiled. 
 
 
3. “The ____________ is deceitful and desperately wicked 
and we don't always know it ___________.” 
 
 
4. David says his enemies are like a 
 
    a. lion. 
    b. dog. 
    c. goat. 
    d. pig. 
      
 
5. God is interested in your eternal welfare.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. Psalm 18 is a ___________ written in Hebrew 
______________. 
 
 
7. Psalm 19 speaks of the law of the Lord. True or False? 
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C2091 Psalms 20-30 
 
 
1. Selah indicates 
 
    a. a rest followed by a new idea. 
    b. a song. 
    c. a rest followed by a hymn. 
    d. a pattern followed by a new thought.  
 
 
2. Psalm 22 is a prophetic and messianic psalm. True or 
False? 
 
 
3. “Thou hast heard me from the horns of the unicorn” 
referes to 
     
    a. the horns on the alter. 
    b. a prayer. 
    c. an intercession. 
    d. all of the above 
 
 
4. “___________ doesn't hold any terror or fear for the 
____________of God.” 
      
 
5. “In the New Testament we are told to offer unto the Lord 
sacrifices.” True or False? 
 
 
6. “Give unto the LORD 
 
   a. glory.” 
   b. strength.” 
   c. the glory due to His name.” 
   d. all of the above 
 
 
7. David says, "Sing unto the Lord, O ye saints of His." 
True or False? 
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C2092 Psalms 31-40 
 
 
1. David often speaks of God as his 
 
   a. sword. 
   b. fire and brimstone. 
   c. fortress and rock. 
   d. fortress and sword. 
 
 
2. David's response to Nathan was 
 
   a. anger. 
   b. yelling. 
   c. repentance. 
   d. violence. 
 
 
3. “With guilt there is always the developing _____________ 
desire for ______________.” 
 
 
4. “Surely all of us ought to be seeking God, because of 
His ________, of His _________, and of His preserving 
__________.” 
      
 
5. David invented some of his musical instruments. True or 
False? 
 
 
6. The Hebrew word asa means 
 
   a. “He shall provide”. 
   b. “God will be glorified”. 
   c. “He shall assemble it”. 
   d.  all of the above 
 
 
7. God doesn't desire that you give to Him sacrifices and 
offerings as much as He desires you to submit to Him your 
life. True or False? 
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C2093 Psalms 41-46 
 
 
1. Chapter 41 ends the _________ book of ____________. 
 
 
2. The Psalms indicate that you can actually talk yourself 
out of depression, out of discouragement, and out of 
defeat.  True or False? 
 
 
3. “God doesn't promise to ___________________ you from 
every _______________________.” 
 
 
4. Psalm 45 
  
   a. is a messianic psalm. 
   b. pictures the Church, the Bride of Christ. 
   c. refers to Christ. 
   d. all of the above 
      
 
5. “Because God is my ________ and strength, I will not 
fear any kind of __________ that may befall me.” 
 
 
6. The verse that says, “The heathen raged, the kingdoms 
were moved”, is speaking of a pre-tribulation event.  True 
or False?  
 
 
7. Jacob was not the most honorable man who ever lived 
because he was 
 
   a. cunning. 
   b. conniving.  
   c. deceitful. 
   d. all of the above 
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C2094 Psalms 47-50 
 
 
1. Psalm 47 is  
   
   a. read at the Jewish new year. 
   b. a New Age chant. 
   c. the dawning of a new age for the church. 
   d. read at the Christian new year. 
 
 
2. “A man who is not born again is living in a ______-
conscious state, just like the __________.” 
 
 
3. In Hebrew, Psalm 50 begins, "El _______, _________, hath 
spoken." 
 
 
4. “The Bible says your giving to God should never be 
______________________ or out of ____________________.” 
   
 
5. Intelligence and false spirituality go hand in hand.  
True or False?    
 
 
6. It is possible for God to still bless someone, even if 
they are in sin.  True or False? 
 
 
7. The word conversation is an old English word. The word 
literally means, 
 
   a. “to talk with accuracy.” 
   b. “to live bountifully.” 
   c. “the manner of life.” 
   d. “manner of living." 
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C2095 Psalms 51-60 
 
 
1. David wrote Psalm 51 
   
   a. because of his son Absalom. 
   b. to his many wives. 
   c. crying out for mercy. 
   d. begging for justice. 
 
 
2. Whom did David say he had sinned against? 
 
   a. Bathsheba 
   b. Uriah 
   c. Nathan 
   d. God 
 
 
3. "Purge me with hyssop" refers to the ________________ of 
the  _____________________. 
 
 
4. Two very similar Psalms are Psalms 14 and _____________. 
 
 
5. Psalm 55 tells how David’s close friend 
_______________________ turned against him. 
  
 
6. The ethic that Jesus Christ taught in the New Testament 
is very similar to David’s ethics.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Psalms 60:________ are identical to Psalms ________:6-13 
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C2096 Psalms 61-70 
 
 
1. David did not want to fight Absalom because he was too 
angry.  True or False? 
 
 
2. Mizpah means, "The Lord watch between me and thee while 
we're absent one from the other." It is a term of 
 
   a. endearment for a loved one. 
   b. sorrow for the loss of a loved one. 
   c. distrust. 
   d. trust. 
 
 
3. God hears the prayer of humble sinners.  True or False? 
  
 
4. If we don’t have the right motivation, we shouldn’t ask 
God for personal blessings.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Psalm 67 begins with a ____________________ for blessing 
and ends with an ______________________ of that blessing. 
 
 
6. Yah is the Hebrew for Jesus.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Aha, as seen in chapter 70, speaks of 
 
   a. someone gloating.  
   b. a jolly laughter. 
   c. an angry response. 
   d. a very wicked person.   
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C2097 Psalms 71-80 
 
 
1. The “sword” did not depart from David’s house because 
 
   a. of his son Absalom’s followers. 
   b. he always wanted a good fight. 
   c. his sin with Bathsheba. 
   d. of his ill-tempered personality. 
 
 
2. In the Old Testament, there are no signs of any hope for 
the resurrection.  True or False? 
   
 
3. Psalm 72 requires a dual interpretation: it is a prayer 
for David, and also a prophecy of Jesus Christ.  True or 
False? 
  
 
4. The Psalms are actually divided into ________ books, and 
each of the books ends with a ____________________________. 
 
 
5. God responds directly to the prayer in Psalm 32, Psalm 
75, and Psalm __________. 
 
 
6. According to Pastor Chuck, a verse which refutes the 
idea of ___________________ describes a person who dies as 
“a wind that passes away, and comes not again.”   
 
 
7. God speaks of Israel as His vineyard: He planted it, 
cultivated it, and it brought forth beautiful fruit. True 
or False?   
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C2098 Psalms 81-90 
 
 
1. The Feast of Trumpets follows Yom Kippur. True or False? 
 
 
2. Elohim can be translated 
 
   a. “gods” or “judges”  
   b. “mediator” or “judges” 
   c. “gods” or “mediator” 
   d. “judgement of god” 
   
 
3. Moses chose rather to suffer _______________ with the 
people of God than to enjoy the _______________ of sin for 
a season.  
 
 
4. “Psalm 86 is an interesting psalm in that practically 
every verse is taken from another psalm.” True or False? 
 
 
5. Psalm ____________ offers no glimmer of hope. 
 
 
6. The horn is a symbol of  
 
   a. might 
   b. strength 
   c. stamina  
   d. sorrow 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, the television is a precious 
device designed to give you a good time.  True or False?   
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C2099 Psalms 91-100 
 
 
1. The “fowler” actually represents Satan.  True or False? 
 
 
2. Angels do not have different rankings in the spiritual 
realm.  True or False? 
   
 
3. Psalm 92 is a ________ for the __________ day. 
 
 
4. There is a legitimate ____________________________ that 
Christians must pass through. 
 
 
5. “God wants us to enter 
 
   a. with songs of joy on our lips.” 
   b. with a blessing.” 
   c. into His rest.” 
   d. none of the above 
 
 
6. Psalm ____ and Psalm ____ have parallel ideas. 
 
 
7. Cherubim are an angelic class that look like flying 
saucers.  True or False?   
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C2100 Psalms 101-106 
 
 
1. David wanted __________________ for himself, but 
____________________ for his enemies. 
 
 
2. God promised the Israelites that the dispersion would 
take place if they turned to Him.  True or False? 
   
 
3. When Daniel was writing his book, he didn’t understand 
many of the things he wrote.  True or False? 
 
 
4. The God of the Old Testament is vengeful and wrathful 
while and the God of the New Testament is loving, merciful, 
and full of grace.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Now days, men worship the ____________________, But God 
remembers it's ______________________. 
 
 
6. Being close to nature will many times 
 
   a. give insight into spiritual matters. 
   b. give you a sense of worth. 
   c. bring you closer to God.  
   d. both a and c. 
 
 
7. The Israelites believed in the importance of obedience  
 
   a. because they would be greatly punished otherwise. 
   b. to God above everything else. 
   c. for their pets and animals. 
   d. to God and man alike. 
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C2101 Psalms 107-115 
 
 
1. God can use His Word to heal, to deliver, and to set us 
free.  True or False? 
 
 
2. According to Pastor Chuck, the Lord keeps a record of 
the things we say about Him and in “that day” they will be 
accounted as 
 
   a. profit. 
   b. gain. 
   c. greatness. 
   d. jewels. 
 
 
3. Psalm 107 speaks about sailors and vegetarians.  True or 
False? 
 
 
4. “In the spirit realm, I have a decided _________________ 
over __________________.” 
 
 
5. The “big gun” in spiritual warfare is _________________. 
 
 
6. The High Priest of the Old Testament 
 
   a. represented God to the people. 
   b. represented the people to God. 
   c. sacrificed to the gods.  
   d. both a and b. 
 
 
7. Man takes on the same characteristics as his god.  True 
or False? 
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C2102 Psalms 117-119 
 
 

1. Hallel means 
 
 a. glory. 
 b. praise. 
 c. Most High God. 
 d. joy. 
 
 
2. Hallel psalms specifically call Israel to praise God, 
and they do not apply to people of other nationalities.  
True or False? 
 
 
3. As a Christian, God is on my 
 
 a. team. 
 b. case. 
 c. necklace. 
 d. side.  
 
 
4. When Satan tempted Jesus in the wilderness, on the high 
mountain and at the temple pinnacle, in each case Jesus 
answered the temptation of Satan with,  
 
“____________________________________” 
 
 
5. “If I am going to have any understanding at all, it is 
important that God open my eyes that I might be able to see 
the ________________________.” 
 
 
6. The Bible makes a distinction is made between affliction 
and sicknesses.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “You have nothing more permanent than 
___________________________________.” 
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C2103 Psalms 120-135 
 
 

1. Songs of ______________________ are marching songs for 
the people of Israel as they would come thrice annually to 
Jerusalem to worship the Lord. 
 
 
2. In Psalm 121, the psalmist expected his help to come 
from the mountains.  True or False? 
 
 
3. A servant in the psalmist’s day was constantly watching, 
especially at a dinner, when the guests were there, the 
servant the whole time would watch his master's 
 
 a. horse. 
 b. other servants. 
 c. hand. 
 d. dog.  
 
 
4. “The Mount of Olives won't abide forever. Zion will, but 
the Mount of Olives is soon going to be split by a 
tremendous ___________________________.” 
 
 
5. “God wants me to pour forth His love to the needy world 
around me in such a way that they are captivated by 
________________, not by _______________.” 
 
 
6. “I know, God, the _____________________ about myself. I 
know I am nothing. I'm just like a child, Lord, like a 
nursing child. My hope is in You forever.” 
 
 
7. “Like it or not, God made you for His own 
_______________________.” 
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C2104 Psalms 136-150 
 
 

1. Psalms is really a ________________________ of the 
Hebrew people. 
 
 
2. God is not anxious to __________________________ at all. 
God would much rather show ___________________________. 
 
 
3. It seems that Yahovah is more recent type of a 
pronunciation dating from maybe the sixteenth century and 
that Yahweh is indeed the correct pronunciation for the 
name of God.  True or False? 
 
 
4. “God's going to ______________________ that which 
concerns me.” 
 
 
5. “I look back and I see the _______________ of God on my 
life. I look ahead and I see God's ______________. And 
right now I feel the hand of God upon me.” 
 
 
6. “They were praying. They were fasting. But yet, they 
were doing it always with the wrong ______________________, 
and thus, no reward from God.” 
 
 
7. The word terrible is an old English word which would be 
better translated 
 
 a. scary. 
 b. vengeful. 
 c. awesome. 
 d. horrible. 
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C2105 Proverbs 1-5 
 
 

1. “When Solomon first came into the throne of his father 
David, the kingdom of Israel had come really to the 
_______________________ of its glory.” 
 
 
2. Unfortunately, in Solomon's later years, he did not 
really follow his own counsel and advice that he had given 
here to his son in the first eight chapters of Proverbs.  
True or False? 
 
 
3. What is the first step as well as the whole sum of 
wisdom? 
 
_____________________________________________ 
 
 
4. “We live in a very tolerant age, and unfortunately, our 
tolerance level has become very high. We've become very 
tolerant of 
 
 a. wisdom.” 
 b. intolerance.” 
 c. Christianity.” 
 d. evil.” 
 
 
5. The Bible teaches a cause-and-effect “law of giving”: If 
you give to God, he will bless you.  True or False? 
 
 
6. “You have the capacity to do good and you fail to do it, 
that's just as much a __________________ as some overt act 
of sin.” 
 
 
7. God created sex primarily for the purpose of pleasure.  
True or False? 
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C2106 Proverbs 6-10 
 
 

1. About how many Proverbs did Solomon write? 
 
 a. 300 
 b. 3,000 
 c. 30,000 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
2. Christians should hate and avoid the things that God 
___________________________. 
 
 
3. “Keep yourself from the flattery of the strange woman. 
Do not ________________________ after her beauty in your 
heart.” 
 
 
4. We can easily fall into the trap of believing that, 
after we do something spiritual, we have a license to do 
something that satisfies our flesh.  True or False? 
 
 
5. “If you rebuke someone and he punches you in the nose, 
you know he's ________________________. If he loves you for 
it, you know he's a ________________________ man.” 
 
6. Knowledge is not the same thing as wisdom.  True or 
False? 
 
 
7. Proverbs 17:28 (paraphrased): “Better to keep your mouth 
shut and let people think you're a fool, rather than to 
open it and remove all ________________________.” 
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C2107 Proverbs 11-15 
 
 

1. The section of Proverbs starting with chapter 11 
contains a list of proverbs that are each complete sayings 
in themselves, and are not related to each other.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. “The man who is proud is _________________________.” 
 
 
3. Kindness to animals is a sign of a _____________________ 
man. 
 
 
4. “True riches are not measured in _____________________ 
things.” 
 
5. “There's no greater reward in all the world than to see 
the fruit of a _________________________ woman who has 
built a house in which there is love and security for the 
children.” 
 
6. “If you are walking in any other way other than Jesus 
Christ, you're walking in a path that's going to ultimate 
in 
 a. squalor.” 
 b. Judas Iscariot.” 
 c. death.” 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
7. The Bible says that sacrifices offered to God by wicked 
people are an abomination to Him.  True or False? 
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C2108 Proverbs 16-20 
 
 

1. “God works in our lives even when we're not 
_____________________________ of it.” 
 
 
2. “The real question is: is it ___________________________ 
to God?” 
 
 
3. One of the characteristics of agape love in 1 
Corinthians 13 is that it rejoices not in receiving gifts.  
True or False? 
 
 
4. “You really need to sit in another man's place for a 
while to really understand that other person. I think one 
of the keys to relationship is to put yourself in the other 
person's 
 
 a. house.” 
 b. shoes.” 
 c. position.” 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
5. Children have very different personalities, so the same 
punishment does not work the same way for every child.  
True or False? 
 
 
6. “So many times we answer a person before we really 
understand completely what they're ________________________ 
for.” 
 
 
7. In the Bible, leaders are allowed more liberty than 
others to drink wine and similar drinks.  True or False? 
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C2109 Proverbs 21-25 
 
 

1. “Even as the king by the water sluices is able to direct 
the water to where he desires it to be, so God is able to 
direct the heart of the king according to God's 
_____________________.” 
 
 
2. “Ultimately, every person must depend on weapons and 
other precautions for safety and security.”  True or False? 
 
 
3. “The primary goal that we should have for each of our 
children is that they _________________ with the Lord. That 
they learn to know God and serve God and walk with Him. 
 
 
4. “God may see fit to increase riches. Just don't let your 
_______________________ get set on them.” 
 
 
5. According to Pastor Chuck, what will child left to 
itself will bring to its parents? 
 
 a. happiness 
 b. other kids 
 c. reproach 
 d. a cockroach 
 
 
6. As the LORD trains us to walk with Him, we sometimes 
stumble as we learn.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “I get so angry with myself sometimes because I know 
what I _______________________ do but I don't.” 
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C2110 Proverbs 26-31 
 
 

1. When a wise person encounters a fool, he or she should 
engage the fool in an argument.  True or False? 
 
 
2. In Old Testament times, pots were covered with silver 
dross to make them appear more valuable than they really 
were.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Jesus told a parable about a rich man who planned to 
build bigger _____________________, without considering 
that his life could end at any moment. 
 
 
4. “Prayer at some times in some places is a(n) 
___________________________________.” 
 
 
5. Even wars can be averted with wise counsel.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. “It is a very ______________________ thing for a man to 
presume to speak for God.” 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, it is wise to use stimulants 
to help you think more clearly, if you honestly believe you 
need them.  True or False? 
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C2111 Ecclesiastes 1-6 
 
 

1. A good translation of the Hebrew word Qoheleth is 
 
 a. “Ecclesiastes” 
 b. “man of wisdom” 
 c. “the Debater” 
 d. “the Lover” 
 
 
2. According to Pastor Chuck, neurotic behavior patterns 
usually stem from a subconscious desire for 
___________________________. 
 
 
3. Psychologists have correctly identified guilt as man’s 
major problem, but only Jesus offers the solution which is 
real forgiveness.  True or False? 
 
 
4. The Bible says that, as knowledge increases, so does 
 
 a. wisdom. 
 b. salary. 
 c. goodness. 
 d. sorrow. 
 
 
5. According to Pastor Chuck, when the author of 
Ecclesiastes wrote about the various “times” in life, he 
was conveying the idea of the monotony of life.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. God has miraculously made our finite human minds able to 
fully understand the infinite.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “The prophet said, ‘Woe unto him who ___________________ 
with his Maker!’” 
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C2112 Ecclesiastes 7-12 
 
 

1. The book of Ecclesiastes was written by Solomon in his 
_______________________ years. 
 
 
2. God did not intend for you to live a life under the 
_________________. God intended that you should experience 
real life in the ________________. 
 
 
3. Because is so patient and longsuffering, many believe 
that He has withdrawn Himself from caring about the world 
and Jesus is not coming.  True or False? 
 
 
4. Solomon was saddened by the fact that neither the wise 
nor the foolish can escape 
 
 a. God. 
 b. other people. 
 c. death. 
 d. poverty. 
 
 
5. The Bible exhorts wise people to be confident and make 
certain plans to create their own prosperous future.  True 
or False? 
 
 
6. “Do what you want, but just remember, God's going to 
___________________________ you.” 
 
 
7. “There is no real _______________________ in life apart 
from God, apart from serving God. There is nothing 
worthwhile. Vanity, vanity, all is emptiness.” 
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C2113 Song of Solomon  
 
 

1. According to Pastor Chuck, Solomon wrote 
_______________________________ songs. 
 
 
2. God sees us through the eyes of love, and as He sees us 
through the eyes of love, He sees us not in our imperfect 
state, but He sees us in that completed, perfect state in 
Christ Jesus.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Husbands ought to take a lesson from Solomon and learn 
how to ________________________ love for their wives. 
 
 
4. Jesus Christ has come to us to be the 
______________________ of ten thousand, as He has become to 
us the all-together _____________________ One. 
 
 
5. “The church declares to the world that is wrapped in its 
darkness, ‘There’s a new day about to _________________.’” 
 
 
6. Solomon built a tower in Lebanon about 15 years after 
his marriage to Pharaoh’s daughter.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Song of Solomon 8:7 teaches us that true love cannot be  
 
 a. bought. 
 b. taken by force. 
 c. earned. 
 d. all of the above 
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C2114 Isaiah 1-5  
 
 

1. According to Pastor Chuck, Isaiah was written around 
 
 a. 300 B.C. 
 b. 710 B.C. 
 c. 760 B.C. 
 d. 780 B.C. 
 
 
2. Unless God had spared the small remnant of Israel, the 
nation would have been totally wiped out just like 
__________________________ and __________________________. 
 
 
3. “One of the areas where we have strong evidence that God 
wrote the book and that God knew what He was talking about 
is in the area of ____________________________.” 
 
 
4. Isaiah uses the metaphor of scarlet (meaning “double-
dyed”) to proclaim that God forgives even those who are 
stained with sinfulness in the deepest fibers of their 
being.  True or False? 
 
 
5. In Isaiah’s time, it was a __________________________ to 
a woman not to bear a child. 
 
 
6. God that He had done everything He could do for Israel.  
True or False? 
 
 
7. Out of love proceeds true  
 
 a. art and mystery. 
 b. desire and fulfillment. 
 c. judgment and fairness. 
 d. none of the above 
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C2115 Isaiah 6-10  
 
 

1. Isaiah’s vision of God revealed that, even though 
Hezekiah died and the situation appeared very bleak, the 
throne of Israel was not __________________________. 
 
 
2. “Seeing God, we see ourselves in the true light; and no 
man can be ______________________.” 
 
 
3. “The church is the instrument by which God is bearing 
His ________________________ to the world today.” 
 
 
4. The Child has been born, and the Son has been given, but 
the government is not yet upon His shoulders.”  True or 
False? 
 
 
5. When a ministry is threatened, its leaders should 
immediately send out a “poor-mouth” letter and ask people 
for money.  True or False? 
 
 
6. An instrument should never seek to take 
______________________ in itself. The glory should go to 
the one who uses the instrument, for the instrument by 
itself can do nothing. 
 
 
7. “Jesus said when that happens, when you see the 
abomination of desolation standing in the holy place, as 
was spoken by Daniel the prophet, then flee to the 
_________________________.” 
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C2116 Isaiah 11-15 
 
 

1. The Bible’s chapter divisions were set by God and no man 
has altered them.  True or False? 
 
 
2. The Hebrew word which is often translated “might” would 
better be translated as 
 
 a. “deep impact.” 
 b. “power.” 
 c. “cunning.” 
 d. “heroic acts.”  
 
 
3. In the Old Testament, lions were great pets for 
children.  True or False? 
 
 
4. The prophecy in Isaiah 7:14 had a “_________________ and 
_________________” prophetic fulfillment. 
 
 
5. At the time when Isaiah predicted that the Medes would 
destroy the Babylonian kingdom, which was the dominant 
empire? 
 
 a. Assyria 
 b. Rome 
 c. Greece 
 d. Medo-Persia 
 
 
6. “Isaiah tells us exactly what [Satan’s] iniquity was. It 
was his declaring, "I will," in opposition to God's 
______________________.” 
 
 
7. Babylonians are a large and influential ethnic group in 
the Middle East today.  True or False? 
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C2117 Isaiah 16-20 
 
 

1. Assyria’s capital city is Nineveh.  True or False? 
 
 
2. According to Pastor Chuck, the Jews will rebuild the 
temple directly over the Mosque of Omar.  True or False? 
 
 
3. From the day the Antichrist reveals himself, it will be 
________________ days until Jesus comes again. 
 
 
4. Moab was famous for its  
 
   a. wine. 
   b. hot springs. 
   c. vineyards. 
   d. coffee. 
 
 
5. According to the record of history, some cities 
committed mass suicide rather than be captured by the 
Assyrians.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Because of much historical evidence we know that Isaiah 
18 is speaking about the United States.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Egypt has laws against 
 
 a. Jewish clothing. 
   b. procreation. 
 c. alphabetizing. 
 d. proselytizing. 
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C2118 Isaiah 21-25 
 
 

1. Saudi Arabia was originally made up of two major tribal 
families: those of _____________________ and those of 
______________________. 
 
 
2. Military and government officials should not look to the 
Bible as a guide for our times because religion and 
national politics should not mix.  True or False? 
 
 
3. The Bible reveals that Saudi Arabia will oppose Russia’s 
invasion of Israel, while Iran is really the nation that 
should be watched.  True or False? 
 
 
4. In Israel’s Kidron Valley there are many beautiful  
 
   a. sepultures. 
   b. sepulchers. 
   c. birds. 
   d. trees. 
 
 
5. Tyre was, at one time, the commercial capital of the 
world as far as goods and variety of goods.  True or False? 
 
 
6. There are some physicists who believe that our planet 
has undergone a polar axis shift at some time in its 
history.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Jesus has triumphed over _________________, ___________ 
and the _________________. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2119 Isaiah 26-30 
 
 

1. "Thou wilt keep him in perfect 
____________________________, whose mind is stayed on 
Thee." 
 
 
2. Isaiah teaches the doctrine of annihilationism: the 
souls of the wicked will be cease to exist.  True or False? 
 
 
3. The “mansions” we will have after the resurrection are 
our new, transformed ______________________. 
 
 
4. Isaiah 26:20-21 certainly does not apply to the Church.  
True or False? 
 
 
5. Leviathan represents _________________________. 
 
 
6. Israel is the fourth largest exporter of 
_____________________ in the world. 
 
 
7. ____________________________ means “lion of God.” 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2120 Isaiah 31-35 
 
 

1. Isaiah pronounced a woe upon the people who would be 
seeking the help from men and not seeking the help of God.  
True or False? 
 
 
2. All Bible prophecies apply to either the author’s time 
or to the future, never both.  True or False? 
 
 
3. According to Pastor Chuck, the thing about the liberal 
church and the liberal theologians is that they do not 
satisfy a person's real __________________________ for God. 
 
 
4. The river that Ezekiel saw flowing from God’s throne was 
 
 a. six feet deep. 
 b. seventy cubits deep. 
 c. too deep to cross. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
5. The earth will be restored to its _______________ glory. 
 
 
6. Isaiah ____________ is an especially comforting chapter. 
 
 
7. “May the LORD be your ______________________ this week.” 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2121 Isaiah 36-40 
 
 

1. “At one time at the North Pole there was 
________________________ vegetation.” 
 
 
2. Rabshakeh had complete, accurate of Israel’s religious 
practices.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Rabshakeh claimed that ________________ had given him 
directions to go and besiege Jerusalem. 
 
 
4. When the leaders asked Rabshakeh not to speak to them in 
Hebrew, Rabshakeh 
 
 a. opened fire. 
 b. obliged them. 
 c. rejected their request. 
 d. left. 
 
 
5. “The most important thing that I [must] take care of 
before I die is my __________________________________.” 
 
 
6. A longer day in Israel would mean a longer night in the 
Americas. According to Pastor Chuck, Aztec and Inca records 
verify that this did take place.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Which New Testament author said, “Life is a vapor”? 
 
_____________________________ 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2122 Isaiah 41-42 
 
 

1. God said, “I have chosen the seed of Abraham, My 
____________________________." 
 
 
2. “There is a teaching today that is not Scriptural: that 
God has cast away the nation of ______________________.” 
 
 
3. “Because of what people have done in the name of Christ, 
because of those that have persecuted the Jews in the name 
of Jesus Christ, it has created a great 
__________________________ in the heart of many Jews.” 
 
 
4. One of the strongest arguments for the inspiration of 
the Scriptures is 
 
 a. biblionomy. 
 b. astrology. 
 c. prophecy. 
 d. the burning in the bosom. 
 
 
5. Rome took away the Jews’ right to execute capital 
punishment in AD 70.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Many people believe that Isaiah 42 is about God’s 
Servant Jesus Christ, but it is actually about Cyrus.  True 
or False? 
 
 
7. The Bible says that one day Jesus Christ will 
_______________ like a lion. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2123 Isaiah 43-45 
 
 

1. “God said of the Jews, ‘Ye are My witnesses.’ And surely 
someone said if you want proof of the Bible, just look at 
the __________________________.” 
 
 
2. “Jeshurun means ‘___________________________’.” 
 
 
3. According to Pastor Chuck, it is possible for a person 
to reject the Lord so much that he will come to a place in 
his life where he cannot believe.  True or False? 
 
 
4. One man’s most common errors is to worship the creation 
rather than the 
 
 a. world. 
 b. Creator. 
 c. beauty of nature. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
5. At one time in the United States, doctors were 
predicting all kinds of dire consequences if a person 
bathed every day.  True or False? 
 
 
6. According to Pastor Chuck, there are two ways that 
Isaiah could have known Cyrus’ name 150 years before Cyrus 
was in power: (1) a wormhole in time or (2) a time machine.  
True or False? 
 
 
7. The Bible is God's _________________________- this 
glorious, awesome description of God as He declares Himself 
to us. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2124 Isaiah 46-47 
 
 

1. “Men will worship __________________. Men will believe 
in __________________. They must. 
 
 
2. Many human conceptions of what God is like are based on 
the thought, “If I were God...”  True or False? 
 
 
3. “God has already established what shall be. That cannot 
change. God said, "I will do My ________________________." 
 
 
4. What was the name of the Medo-Persian king that gave the 
decree that the children of Israel might return from their 
captivity in Babylon. 
 
 a. Cyrus. 
 b. Darius. 
 c. Nebuchadnezzar. 
 d. Zerubbabel 
 
 
5. “The Babylonians were not really ____________________ to 
their captives.” 
 
 
6. Astrology, the study of the positions of the stars and 
planets in the belief that their motions affect human 
beings, was very popular in Old Testament times.  True or 
False? 
 
 
7. Astrology is a true science with many practical aspects. 
So, it makes sense for newspapers to provide horoscope 
information.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2125 Isaiah 48-50 
 
 

1. Israel’s name means “_________________________________.” 
 
 
2. Some scientific “discoveries” are exaggerated to secure 
grant money to fund research projects.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Which of the following is used in the Bible to describe 
peace? 
 
 a. fountain 
 b. mountain 
 c. river 
 d. glacier 
 
 
4. The Jews were allowed to pass through the Holocaust 
because God had forgotten about them.  True or False? 
 
 
5. The price of _________________ great affects economics 
and inflation. 
 
 
6. Pilate made sure that the soldiers who scourged Jesus 
went easier on him because he was not guilty of any serious 
crime.  True or False? 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, it is difficult to understand 
how the Jews could read the book of Isaiah and not see that 
Jesus is their __________________________. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2126 Isaiah 51-52 
 
 

1. As one reads Isaiah 51-55, it is as though these were 
written after it happened rather than 600 years before it 
happened.  True or False? 
 
 
2. Thankfully, all the hard times are over for the nation 
of Israel.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Like a giant clock that was wound up and is gradually 
slowing or winding down, the sun loses one million, two 
hundred thousand tons of ________________ every second. 
 
 
4. Jesus said, "Don't be afraid of those that kill your 
______________________, and after that have no power. But 
rather fear Him, that after the body is killed, has power 
to cast your soul into Gehenna.” 
 
 
5. Often, we want God to “awake” and help us, but it is we 
who are sleeping, not God.  True or False? 
 
 
6. The Jews have suffered a worse fate than any other group 
of people in history.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Jesus came to His own; His own received Him 
 
 a. warmly. 
 b. slowly. 
 c. not. 
 d. . 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2127 Isaiah 53-55 
 
 

1. Verse 12 should really be the last very of Isaiah 
chapter 52.  True or False? 
 
 
2. People were enthralled with the handsomeness and 
physical beauty of Jesus while he was on earth.  True or 
False? 
 
 
3. How did Christ appear in John’s first vision of him in 
the book of Revelation? 
 
 a. as a man in white 
 b. as a man on a white horse 
 c. as a slaughtered lamb 
 d. as a scribe 
 
 
4. The apostle Paul’s physique was that of a giant, which 
undoubtedly helped him become more influential.  True or 
False? 
 
 
5. Jesus Christ was ____________________ of God so that you 
will not have to be _____________________ by God. 
 
 
6. Isaiah 53 has a reference to __________________________, 
a rich man who buried Jesus. 
 
 
7. “God detests and hates __________________________.” 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2128 Isaiah 56-60 
 
 

1. Isaiah encouraged people to do the right thing in light 
of the fact that the Lord's _____________________ was near. 
 
 
2. “I have only one life and it will soon be _____________; 
and only what I do for Jesus Christ is going to 
______________.” 
 
 
3. According to Pastor Chuck, when Paul writes about men 
who are voluntary eunuchs for the sake of the kingdom of 
heaven, he is writing about men who have decided to remain 
celibate.  True or False? 
 
 
4. Today, the practice of abortion parallels child 
sacrifice in the ancient world. In both cases, children are 
killed for the hope of material prosperity.  True or False?   
 
 
5. Israel’s apostasy, their turning away from God, was 
evidenced by the lack of temple attendance.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Who said, “If I regard iniquity in my heart the LORD 
will not hear me”? 
 
 a. Isaiah 
 b. Samuel 
 c. David 
 d. Daniel 
 
 
7. When Jesus entered the synagogue at Capernaum, he read 
part of what we now call chapter ____________ of Isaiah. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2129 Isaiah 61-62 
 
 

1. In chapter 61, Isaiah splits his prophecy into two 
parts: one for the Messiah’s first coming, and one for His 
second coming.  True or False? 
 
 
2. When John the Baptist wondered if Jesus was the Messiah, 
Jesus answered by pointing John to 
 
 a. the Pharisees 
 b. the fulfillment of the Scriptures 
 c. the word on the street 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. Jesus said, "In this world you will have 
_______________________________.” 
 
 
4. Believers should not try to avenge themselves when they 
are wronged, but remember that vengeance belongs to God and 
He will repay.  True or False?   
 
 
5. Ministers should not seek to be served by getting 
special discounts, etc., but they should rather seek to 
 
 a. preach. 
 b. raise funds for ministry purposes. 
 c. serve. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
6. Isaiah 62 speaks of the __________________________ of 
Israel. 
 
 
7. Gideon threshed his wheat in a cave because he knew that 
his enemies might come and steal all the grain when he had 
finished the work.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2130 Isaiah 63-66 
 
 

1. The first six verses of Isaiah 63 deal with 
 
 a. The Babylonian captivity 
 b. Assyria’s siege of Jerusalem 
 c. The Great Tribulation 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
2. People often mistake the longsuffering of God for 
 
 a. weakness. 
 b. patience. 
 c. a vacation. 
 d. judgment. 
 
 
3. Our problem is that we don't __________________ on God.” 
 
 
4. The “good” deeds of self-righteous people look like 
filthy rags to God.  True or False?   
 
 
5. Isaiah 65:17 prophecies about what God will do beyond 
the Millennium.  True or False? 
 
 
6. “Paul, when he was persecuting the church, thought that 
he was doing the Lord a _______________________.” 
 
 
7. The Bible says almost nothing about hell, so we should 
seldom mention it, much less preach about it.  True or 
False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2131 Jeremiah 1-2 
 
 

1. “God called Jeremiah to what I feel must have been the 
hardest task any minister has ever been called upon to 
perform for the Lord. Jeremiah had to oversee the 
__________________________ of the nation.” 
 
 
2. How old was Jeremiah when God called him to prophesy? 
 
 a. between 25 and 30. 
 b. between 17 and 25. 
 c. between 12 and 15. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. “God never tears down in our lives, except to the end 
that He might begin His true work of building up and 
planting that new work in us.”  True or False? 
 
 
4. The Babylonians Israel from its eastern border.  True or 
False?   
 
 
5. Jesus said to His disciples, “If they _________________ 
Me, they are going to __________________ you, because the 
servant is not greater than his Lord. Take up your cross 
and follow Me." 
 
 
6. “The messages are perennial. There is always a certain 
group to whom the message still _________________________.” 
 
 
7. In the Bible, water is often used as a symbol for 
_______________. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2132 Jeremiah 3-5 
 
 

1. God rebuked Judah for not learning from the example of 
the ________________________________- what happened to them 
because of their idolatry. 
 
 
2. “That is all God asks you to do. Acknowledge your 
 
 a. friends.” 
 b. deity.” 
 c. iniquity.” 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. “The people were still saying, ‘Oh, the Lord lives. 
Praise the Lord, the Lord lives!’ But it was 
___________________________. 
 
 
4. "And the earth was without form and void," can also be 
translated, "but the earth became _____________________ and 
_______________________." 
 
 
5. “Many times people do couch themselves in spiritual 
terms for the purpose of _________________________. 
 
 
6. God promised to cut off the people of Israel completely.  
True or False? 
 
 
7. “As we read Jeremiah, the real value of Jeremiah comes 
as you see a nation that is about to die and you observe 
the symptoms of that nation and the _______________________ 
that has brought its death. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2133 Jeremiah 6-10 
 
 

1. “Benjamin was a very ______________________ tribe.” 
 
 
2. The rest God promises is always associated with 
_____________________________ your life to God. 
 
 
3. “God promised Jeremiah a successful ministry.”  True or 
False? 
 
 
4. A person can harden himself to God to the point where 
God's Spirit will no longer 
 
 a. see him. 
 b. strive with him. 
 c. keep him alive. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
5. “God will reward me for witnessing. God will reward me 
the same if ten responded or no one responded because the 
response is not my territory at all. That is God's 
territory. Only God can create a _______________________ in 
the heart of the people. 
 
 
6. Pastor Chuck feels that the saddest lament in the whole 
Bible is where God declares, "The harvest is past, the 
summer is ended, they are not saved (Jer. 8:20)."  True or 
False? 
 
 
7. God judged the people for the following reason: everyone 
walked after his own _____________________, the imagination 
of his own heart. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2134 Jeremiah 11-15 
 
 

1. A new message begins in Jeremiah chapter 11.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. According to Pastor Chuck, Amen means 
 
 a. “to men”. 
 b. “salvation”. 
 c. “Let’s go!” 
 d. “So be it.” 
 
 
3. “Jeremiah is pronouncing, "You've done it. You've broken 
the ___________________________ of God. Therefore, the 
curses are going to be coming upon you.” 
 
 
4. If God cursed all the wicked with poverty and blessed 
all of the righteous with great wealth, it would not be 
clear if someone really loved God if they served Him only 
as a means to material gain.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Even while He judges them for their sin, God calls 
Israel, "the dearly __________________ of My ____________." 
 
 
6. “Jeremiah was known as the _____________________ 
prophet.” 
 
 
7. There was a great contrast between Jeremiah and the 
other counselors of his day. The others were loved because 
their brought messages of peace, while Jeremiah was 
unpopular because he preached the coming judgment.  True or 
False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2135 Jeremiah 16-20 
 
 

1. God commanded Jeremiah not to ______________________, or 
have ______________________. The reason for the commandment 
was to be a sign to the people of the terrible times that 
were coming. 
 
 
2. God said that Judah’s sin was written with a pen of 
 
 a. blood. 
 b. scarlet. 
 c. iron with a diamond tip. 
 d. gold with an iron tip. 
 
 
3. Jeremiah 17:9 does not apply to Christians.  True or 
False? 
 
 
4. Because David knew the deceitfulness and wickedness of 
his own heart, he asked God to ____________________ his 
heart (Ps. 139). 
 
 
5. Moses asked God to punish the people, while Jeremiah 
interceded for God to be merciful to them.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Jeremiah was silenced when he was put in the stocks.  
True or False? 
 
 
7. Jeremiah, like Job, cursed the day he was born.  True or 
False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2136 Jeremiah 21-22 
 
 

1. The book of Jeremiah is not in _________________________ 
order. 
 
 
2. Even at the last hour before judgment struck, God would 
still have spared Zedekiah if he had repented.  True or 
False? 
 
 
3. God, when He desired to make a firm commitment, because 
He could swear by no higher, He swore by 
 
 a. heaven and earth. 
 b. His Son. 
 c. Himself. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
4. “God will not accept any man's works as an 
_________________________ factor for that man.” 
 
 
5. “God is always for the _________________________ man.” 
 
 
6. People often turn away from God when they become 
prosperous.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Coniah and Jeconiah are two different people.  True or 
False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2137 Jeremiah 23-25 
 
 

1. Jehovah Shua is another name for ______________________. 
 
 
2. It is more loving to comfort a person by telling them 
everything is ok than to tell them the truth.  True or 
False? 
 
 
3. “There is a certain danger in our seeking after 
spiritual _______________________________ today whereby God 
might speak.” 
 
 
4. The Bible recognizes the truth of doctrines taught by 
demons.”  True or False? 
 
 
5. “The first time that Nebuchadnezzar came, he did not 
destroy the city, but he did take _______________________ 
and he did take _______________________.” 
 
 
6. Jehoiakim was a 
 
 a. good king. 
 b. evil king. 
 c. neutral king. 
 d. peasant farmer. 
 
 
7. It is reasonable to believe that God will be consistent 
and judge nations today the same way He judged Judah.  True 
or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2138 Jeremiah 26-27 
 
 

1. “Many times, I think that we have a tendency to 
___________________________ from the Word of God.” 
 
 
2. It grieves the heart of God to see the _________________ 
die. 
 
 
3.The voice of the people is the voice of God.  True or 
False? 
 
 
4. Jeremiah put the yoke on his neck as a sign of 
___________________________.  
 
 
5. “There are ____________________ in heaven watching you.” 
 
 
6. In history, God has always used righteous nations to 
judge wicked nations.  True or False? 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, constitutional freedom does 
not mean that everybody has to be exposed to the filth and 
the pollution of perverted minds.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2139 Jeremiah 28-30 
 
 

1. Jeremiah sent chapter 29 as a ______________________ to 
those Jews that were in Babylon. 
 
 
2. Jeremiah encouraged the people to plan on settling down 
in Babylon when they arrived there as captives.  True or 
False? 
 
 
3. “God is always looking down at the end of the 
____________________.” 
 
 
4. “One of our problems is that we oftentimes have a 
___________________________ attitude towards God. 
 
 
5. According to Jeremiah’s account, Kolaiah and Zedekiah, 
two false prophets, were swallowed alive by the earth.  
True or False? 
 
 
6. “The land [of Israel] has not really experienced peace 
since [the Jews] been _________________________.” 
 
 
7. Jeremiah did not prophecy about any events after the 
Babylonian captivity.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2140 Jeremiah 31-35 
 
 

1. The Great Tribulation is the time of God's wrath being 
poured out upon the 
 
 a. Church. 
 b. world. 
 c. nation of Israel. 
 d. nation of Islam. 
 
 
2. What is the name of the movement whereby the Jews are 
re-gathering in their homeland? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
3. According to Jeremiah 31, who will control the West Bank 
in the end? 
 
 a. Israel 
 b. the Palestinians 
 c. the Philistines 
 d. the Church 
 
 
4. According to some people, ______________________ equals 
heredity, environment, and time. 
 
 
5. “You are going to have to answer to God for what you 
have done. You are ___________________________ for what you 
have done.” 
 
 
6. Jeremiah 32:17 sets a great example of how we should 
begin our prayers to God.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Who is the Branch of righteousness growing up out of 
David? 
 
____________________________ 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2141 Jeremiah 36-40 
 
 

1. The purpose of Jeremiah giving the Word of the Lord to 
the people was to turn them from 
 
 a. idols. 
 b. sin. 
 c. pride. 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
2. Zedekiah was king under the order of 
______________________________. 
 
 
3. The people of Judah imprisoned Jeremiah thinking that he 
was going to go over to the 
 
 a. Babylonians. 
 b. Assyrians. 
 c. priests. 
 d. Samaritans. 
 
 
4. Jerusalem was under siege for ______________ months. 
 
 
5. Zedekiah was treated mercifully because he followed 
Jeremiah’s advice and surrendered to Nebuchadnezzar.  True 
or False? 
 
 
6. The man who helped Jeremiah get out of the mud in his 
prison was from Ethiopia.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Jeremiah was dragged away to Babylon with his eyes 
gouged out.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2142 Jeremiah 41-45 
 
 

1. To whom did Nebuchadnezzar give the office of governor 
over the people that remained in the land of Judah? 
 
 a. Jeremiah. 
 b. Zedekiah. 
 c. Jehoiakim. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
2. “Under the law, if you wanted to make a special vow to 
God you would ________________________ yourself and you 
would tear your clothes.” 
 
 
3. Jeremiah went before the LORD to receive instruction and 
guidance from God for the people who were asking him to 
seek the Lord for them. It is interesting that he did not 
hear an answer for _________________ days. 
 
 
4. Oftentimes, God delays the answers to prayer in order 
that He might give _____________________. 
 
 
5. The Babylonians worshiped Semiramis, the “queen of 
heaven” and “mother of God.”  True or False? 
 
 
6. In the midst of a world of apostasy and sin, there are 
always the faithful ________________________ of God. 
 
 
7. “Jehoiakim took the scroll and he cut it with his 
penknife and tossed it in the _____________________.” 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2143 Jeremiah 46-49 
 
 

1. Gilead was known through the ancient world as the place 
of 
 
 a. Jeremiah. 
 b. medicines. 
 c. hot springs. 
 d. the skull. 
 
 
2. The Philistines originally came from Caphtor, an island 
in the Mediterranean Sea.  True or False? 
 
 
3. People often wrongfully trust in their 
____________________ and in their ___________________. 
 
 
4. “God declares that curse against any man who would do 
the work of the Lord __________________________.” 
 
 
5. The Israelites’ failure to come to enter into the 
Promised Land right away became critical later in their 
history.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Benhadad was the title for the leaders of 
_____________________________. 
 
 
7. “God speaks of events before they take place in order 
that, when they do take place, you might 
_________________________.” 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2144 Jeremiah 50-52 
 
 

1. Jeremiah prophesied fascinating details about Babylon’s 
destruction about ___________ years before Babylon fell. 
 
 
2. In Jeremiah’s time, “Israel” was the ____________ tribes 
of the Northern Kingdom; “Judah” was the ____________ 
tribes of the Southern Kingdom. 
 
 
3. Isaiah said, "Woe unto the man who strives with his 
_________________________!” 
 
 
4. In Revelation the merchants will stand afar off as they 
see Babylon burning and will howl and wail because of the 
loss of this great __________________________ system. 
 
 
5. There came a moment in history when the Jewish priests 
thought that God's Word had ______________________. 
 
 
6. ________________________ is another name for Babylon. 
 
 
7. Jeremiah 52 is a _____________________ of Judah’s final 
days under Zedekiah, the destruction by Nebuchadnezzar, and 
the carrying away into captivity. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2145 Lamentations 
 
 

1. What is the modern name of the place where Jeremiah 
probably sat and wept over Jerusalem as he wrote the book 
of Lamentations? 
 
_______________________________ 
 
 
2. What was the reason that Jerusalem became desolate? 
 
 a. wealth 
 b. transgressions 
 c. a natural disaster 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
3. For how long did the Babylonians besiege Jerusalem 
before they broke into the city? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
4. “God was faithful to His _____________________________.” 
 
 
5. Jeremiah never thought that God had forsaken him 
completely.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Which well-known prophet learned the miserable results 
of rebelling against God? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
7. “Therein is the answer, ‘Oh God, ____________________ 
our ____________________ to Thee.’” 
 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2146 Ezekiel 1-5 
 
 

1. When Ezekiel began prophesying, Jerusalem was still 
standing.  True or False? 
 
 
2. After Jerusalem was destroyed, what became the new focus 
of Ezekiel’s prophecy? 
 
 a. Israel’s sin 
 b. Israel’s former glory 
 c. Israel’s future restoration 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. Where was Ezekiel when he saw the whirlwind (Ezek. 1:4)? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
4. What New Testament author saw a vision of God’s throne 
that was similar to Ezekiel’s? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
5. “We are to ______________________________ on the Word of 
God that it might become a part of our lives.” 
 
 
6. God struck Ezekiel with dumbness so that he could only 
speak when the LORD gave him something to say.  True or 
False? 
 
 
7. Part of the purpose of God’s judgment on Israel was for 
it to be an astonishing testimony of God’s justice that 
other nations could witness.  True or False? 
 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2147 Ezekiel 6-10 
 
 

1. How many times does the phrase "And ye shall know that I 
am the Lord" occur in Ezekiel? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
2. Although God brought destruction on Israel and Judah, He 
preserved a faithful 
 
 a. nation 
 b. priest 
 c. Babylonian 
 d. remnant 
 
 
3. In Israel, the blowing of the trumpet was a call to 
battle, but it never signified God’s going out to battle 
with Israel.  True or False? 
 
 
4. What is the name of the Babylonian god who was 
worshipped for his resurrection? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
5. In Ezekiel 9, the prophet sees the glory of the LORD 
fill the temple.  True or False? 
 
 
6. What is the plural form of the Hebrew word cherub? 
 
________________________________ 
 
 
7. It is always difficult to describe in 
____________________ ___________________ that which is 
divine or heavenly. 
 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2148 Ezekiel 11-15 
 
 

1. In Ezekiel 11, where did the Spirit of God transported 
the prophet? 
 
 a. from Jerusalem to Babylon 
 b. from Beirut to Jerusalem 
 c. from Babylon to Jerusalem 
 d. from Fiji to Needles 
 
 
2. If the people in Jerusalem listened to the false 
prophets and tried to resist the Babylonians, more people 
would be _________________________. 
 
 
3. “There is tremendous pressure in our society today to 
accept things that God has _________________________.” 
 
 
4. When most Jewish people look back on their history, they 
do so with shame.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Pastor Chuck suggests that Christians be very careful 
about saying, “God told me.”  True or False? 
 
 
6. “Idolatry beings in the ___________________________.” 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, what is the sole purpose of a 
vine? 
 
___________________________________________________________ 
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C2149 Ezekiel 16-20 
 
 

1. A city, in itself, is neither ____________ nor 
_____________. 
 
 
2. As God works in believers by His Spirit, the purpose is 
to 
 
 a. make us holy and blameless 
 b. give us joy 
 c. conform us into the image of Jesus Christ 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
3. What was the sin of Sodom? 
 
_____________________________ 
 
 
4. To whom did Zedekiah swear his allegiance? 
 
_____________________________ 
 
 
5. God was pleased when the people said, “The fathers have 
eaten sour grapes and the children’s teeth are set on 
edge.”  True or False? 
 
 
6. When the Turks invaded Israel, they deliberately cut 
down most of its trees.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Which prophet foretold that one day Israel will weep 
because of what they did to their Messiah? 
 
_____________________________ 
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C2150 Ezekiel 21-25 
 
 

1. According to Pastor Chuck, the ministry of God’s 
prophets was often very 
 
 a. miserable 
 b. joyful 
 c. colorful 
 d. ridiculous 
 
 
2. In the last days, the Antichrist will make a covenant 
with the nation of _____________________________. 
 
 
3. In which Old Testament book does Moses predict Israel’s 
apostasy? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
4. According to Pastor Chuck, what breaks down the hedge 
that God puts around his people? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
5. Ezekiel knew in advance the exact day that 
Nebuchadnezzar would begin the siege of Jerusalem.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. When his wife died, what was Ezekiel not allowed to do?  
 
_______________________________ 
 
 
7. God pronounced judgment on the Ammonites because they 
rejoiced when His sanctuary in Jerusalem was destroyed.  
True or False? 
  



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2151 Ezekiel 26-30 
 
 

1. Nebuchadnezzar alone was responsible for the destruction 
of Tyre.  True or False? 
 
 
2. Which ruler took the timbers and stones from the city of 
Tyre and threw them into the sea? 
 
 a. Alexander the Great 
 b. the king of Tyre 
 c. Caesar Augustus 
 d. Nebuchadnezzar 
 
 
3. Tyre had a powerful ___________________, which carried 
the city’s goods all over the Mediterranean. 
 
 
4. The destruction of Tyre seems to parallel the 
destruction of Babylon that will take place in the last 
days.  True or False? 
 
 
5. The problem with the king of Tyre was that his heart was 
set upon his _________________________. 
 
 
6. “That darkness that enshrouded the world [Gen. 1:3] must 
have been ______________________________ in its origin, as 
[Satan] is the prince of darkness.” 
 
 
7. Who prophesied that Nebuchadnezzar would set up his 
throne at Tehaphnehes in Egypt? 
 
_______________________________ 
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C2152 Ezekiel 31-35 
 
 

1. In chapter 31, Ezekiel begins a prophecy against the 
_____________________________ himself. 
 
 
2. “One of the purposes of prophecy (speaking of things in 
advance) is to give proof that God indeed has 
_____________________________.” 
 
 
3. In witnessing, Christians are like a 
 
 a. watchdog 
 b. watchman 
 c. warlord 
 d. beggar 
 
 
4. In the book of James we read that a person who is a 
hearer of the Word and not a doer is deceiving God.  True 
or False? 
 
 
5. What does the word “minister” mean? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
6. God called David a man after His own heart because David 
had the heart of a shepherd.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Who is the last Edomite mentioned in the Bible? 
 
_______________________________ 
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C2153 Ezekiel 36-39 
 
 

1. When David sinned with Bathsheba, Nathan the prophet 
indicted David for “causing the enemies of God to 
blaspheme.”  True or False? 
 
 
2. In Ezekiel 37, God promises to give Israel 
______________________ life again. 
 
 
3. According to Pastor Chuck, Ezekiel 38:1-3 is speaking 
about the area now known as _______________________. 
 
 
4. In the Old Testament, who was the leader of Israel’s 
army when God rained down rocks and fire from heaven on 
Israel’s enemies at Ajalon? 
 
 a. Moses 
 b. Caleb 
 c. Joshua 
 d. the Levites 
 
 
5. How long will it take Israel to bury the multitudes from 
Gog? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
6. “As God's Spirit is working in the world, the purpose is 
to draw out a people that will compose the 
______________________________ of Jesus Christ.” 
 
 
7. When the Lord Jesus returns in the clouds with great 
glory, He will enter Jerusalem through the west gate of the 
city.  True or False? 
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C2154 Ezekiel 40-48 
 
 

1. Ezekiel 40-48 describes the temple that will be built 
because of the decree of the Antichrist.  True or False? 
 
 
2. In Ezekiel 43, from which direction does the glory of 
the LORD return to Jerusalem? 
 
____________________________ 
 
 
3. The sacrifices God commanded in Old Testament times did 
not put away sin, they were 
 
 a. a shofar. 
 b. a covering. 
 c. human sacrifices. 
 d. none of the above 
  
 
4. The ritual of circumcision was intended to speak of a 
people who were not living after the flesh but living after 
the Spirit.  True or False? 
 
 
5. “God does not want service under any false 
_________________________.” 
 
 
6. The flowing spring of water described in Ezekiel 47:1 is 
paralleled in Revelation chapter _________________________. 
 
 
7. The new city of the LORD, called “The LORD is there”, 
will have thirteen gates.  True or False? 
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C2155 Daniel 1-4 
 
 

1. There are some people who rule out the possibility that 
Daniel could have predicted events before they occurred in 
history.  True or False? 
 
 
2. The third year of the reign of Jehoiakim the king of 
Judah, when Nebuchadnezzar besieged Jerusalem, was 
 
 a. 609 B.C. 
 b. 607 B.C. 
 c. 605 B.C. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. What language is Daniel 2:4 through 7:28 written in? 
 
______________________________ 
 
 
4. Daniel was probably around _______________________ years 
old when he was carried away as a captive to Babylon. 
 
 
5. In Daniel 2, the great image represents the various 
empires of world history. Which empire does each portion of 
the image most likely represent? 
 
 a. The gold head = _______________________ 
 
 b. The chest and arms of silver = ____________________ 
 
 c. The belly of brass = ________________________ 
 
 d. The legs of iron = ______________________ 
 
 e. The feet of clay and iron = ______________________ 
 
 
6. Nebuchadnezzar came to believe in God and in the power 
of God and in the sovereignty of God over the universe.  
True or False? 
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C2156 Daniel 5-8 
 
 

1. Belshazzar was 
 
 a. Nebuchadnezzar’s son 
 b. Nebuchadnezzar’s grandson 
 c. Nebuchadnezzar’s father 
 d. Daniel’s Babylonian name 
 
 
2. About how old was Daniel at the time he interpreted the 
writing on the wall? 
 
_______________________________ 
 
 
3. Darius co-reigned with ___________________________. 
 
 
4. What once stood on the other side of the Western Wall in 
Israel? 
 
_______________________________ 
 
 
5. Darius was the king over the Persians, and Cyrus over 
the Medes.  True or False? 
 
 
6. The four beasts in Daniel 7 correlate with the image in 
Nebuchadnezzar’s dream.  True or False? 
 
 
7. In Daniel 8:14, the 2,300 days mentioned are actually 
2,300 years.  True or False? 
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C2157 Daniel 9-10 
 
 

1. “Jeremiah was one of the _______________________ 
prophets in Judah prior to the Babylonian captivity.” 
 
 
2. “God will be _________________________ in His judgment.” 
 
 
3. Daniel here correctly declared the very day that the 
Messiah would enter Jerusalem.  True or False? 
 
 
4. The Dome of the Rock Mosque sets over what was probably 
the ________________ ________________ of Solomon's temple. 
 
 
5. How was Daniel initially affected by his vision in 
chapter 10? 
 
 a. He became joyful. 
 b. He became strong. 
 c. He shined like the sun. 
 d. He became weak. 
 
 
6. It seems that ________________________ is always 
fighting with Satan. 
 
 
7. All of Daniel’s visions are about events in the past, 
while John’s visions in Revelation are about future events.  
True or False? 
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C2158 Daniel 11-12 
 
 

1. The ___________________________, a Greek translation of 
the Old Testament from about 220 B.C. which includes the 
book of Daniel, disproves the theory that Daniel was 
written around 166 B.C. 
 
 
2. Xerxes was a penniless, weak king.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Who led the Jewish zealots in revolt against the 
Syrians? 
 
 a. Antiochus Epiphanes 
 b. Judas Iscariot 
 c. Judas Maccabaeus  
 d. Judas Macadamia  
 
 
4. “Many of the Jewish mothers name their child 
_______________________________ [which means Savior or 
salvation], hoping that God would use him for the salvation 
of Israel.” 
 
 
5. Israel will not be taken by the Antichrist, though 
Jordan will.  True or False? 
 
 
6. Jesus will return during the time of the great Battle of 
Armageddon.  True or False? 
 
 
7. There will be no one who lives through the Great 
Tribulation on earth.  True or False? 
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C2159 Hosea 1-4 
 
 

1. Hosea was prophesying to the Northern Kingdom of Israel 
at the same time that _______________________________ was 
prophesying to the Southern Kingdom of Judah. 
 
 
2. Gomer was already working as a prostitute when God told 
Hosea to take her as his wife.  True or False? 
 
 
3. Whom does Hosea’s adulterous wife represent? 
 
 a. The church 
 b. The prophets 
 c. Israel 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
4. “________________________________ always belong to God.” 
 
 
5. The prophecy in Hosea chapter 2:19-20 was fulfilled when 
Jesus came to earth.  True or False? 
 
 
6. In Hosea’s day, the price for a slave was ______________ 
pieces of silver. 
 
 
7. Israel’s problems began with the priesthood, who failed 
to teach the people God’s Word.  True or False? 
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C2160 Hosea 5-9 
 
 

1. Tabor is a mountain that is very prominent in the area 
of ______________________________. 
 
 
2. Israel and the church have both been guilty of looking 
to the arm of flesh, looking to the abilities of the flesh 
to do the work of the Spirit.  True or False? 
 
 
3. “In the thousand-year reign of Christ, Israel the nation 
will again have a very _______________________ place and 
God will fulfill all of the unfulfilled promises of the Old 
Testament upon the nation.” 
 
 
4. God desired that His people be characterized by mercy 
and the knowledge of God more than with formal sacrifices 
and burnt offerings.  True or False? 
 
 
5. “People forget that God 
 
 a. forgets.” 
 b. remembers.” 
 c. changes.” 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
6. The apostle Paul said, “The Law is bad.”  True or False? 
 
 
7. Hosea, Joel, Jeremiah and Jesus all refer to Israel as a 
fig tree.  True or False? 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2161 Hosea 10-14 
 
 

1. Israel, in their failure to bring forth fruit unto 
_______________________________, failed in the purposes 
that God had ordained and established for them as a nation. 
 
 
2. In Psalm 86:11, David prayed for 
 
 a. vengeance on his enemies 
 b. strength for battle 
 c. singleness of heart 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
3. God accused Israel of _______________ _______________ 
when they made their covenant. 
 
 
4. It is easier to sow to the flesh than to sow to the 
Spirit.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Herod killed many of the people closest to him because 
he was afraid of 
 
 a. being assassinated 
 b. disease 
 c. being manipulated 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
6. That day when you reach utter desperation can be the day 
of the greatest blessing of your entire life, if at that 
point you learn to just commit everything to God and to be 
_______________________________ now by God. 
 
 
7. Paul seems to quote from Hosea 13:14 at the end of 1 
Corinthians chapter ______________________. 



 

If you listened to this entire recording, initial here: __________ 

C2162 Joel 1-2 
 
 

1. All the Bible says about Joel’s background is that he 
was the son of ____________________________. 
 
 
2. How did God want history to be passed down through 
Israel’s generations? 
 
 a. by fathers telling stories to their children 
 b. by angels giving reminders 
 c. through dreams 
 d. through Gentile scribes 
 
 
3. The people could not offer the meal offering to God 
because the locusts had eaten all of the _________________. 
 
 
4. What is the name of the city of rock where Israel will 
spend the final 3 ½ years of the Great Tribulation? 
 
________________________________  
 
 
5. What lay behind the invading army in Joel’s vision? 
 
 a. the Garden of Eden 
 b. trees 
 c. a desolate wilderness 
 d. all of the above 
 
 
6. In Joel’s day people tore the Scriptures as an outward 
demonstration of a deep emotional feeling.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “[Pentecost] was just the ________________________ of 
the outpouring of God's Spirit.” 
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C2163 Joel 3 
 
 

1. The Valley of Jehoshaphat is on the western side of 
Jerusalem and is now called the Valley of Knives.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. God will judge the nations of the world for their 
treatment of ________________________. 
 
 
3. Which Roman ruler destroyed Jerusalem and killed over a 
million Jews in AD 70? 
 
 a. Cyrus 
 b. Titus 
 c. Caesar 
 d. Pilate  
 
 
4. Some people believe that Jesus returned in the year 
19_____ and we are now living in the Kingdom Age. 
 
 
5. One day the ________________________ of the LORD will 
cover the earth as the waters cover the sea. 
 
 
6. “As a Christian, race shouldn't bother me at all.”  True 
or False? 
 
 
7. “We all have that equal footing and equal standing 
before God, for Christ is our common ____________________.” 
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C2164 Amos 1-5 
 
 

1. Amos was trained from birth to become a prophet and 
professional minister.  True or False? 
 
 
2. Gaza was one of the chief cities of the 
________________________. 
 
 
3. Nazarites were men who had committed their 
 
 a. wives to God. 
 b. lives to God. 
 c. lies to God. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
4. “Can two walk together, except they be _______________?” 
 
 
5. In Samaria, king Ahab had built a beautiful palace, and 
furnished it with 
 
 a. gold. 
 b. pearls. 
 c. silver. 
 d. ivory. 
 
 
6. God’s statement in Amos 4:12 should be understood as a 
friendly invitation to visit with God.  True or False? 
 
 
7. The Pleiades and Orion are constellations in the summer 
sky.  True or False? 
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C2165 Amos 6-9 
 
 

1. The Israelites tended to be hasty and overreact to the 
prophets’ messages about God’s coming judgment.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. A better translation of Amos 7:3 would be 
 
 a. “The LORD changed” 
 b. “The LORD repented” 
 c. The LORD relented” 
 d. The LORD recanted” 
 
 
3. Where, in relation to Bethlehem, was Tekoa located? 
 
___________________________________ 
 
 
4. “God often calls “ordinary” people into His service.”  
True or False? 
 
 
5. If you really want to serve God, you should 
 
 a. quit your job and be ready for His service. 
 b. keep working as unto the LORD, waiting on Him. 
 c. start working part-time, fast and pray. 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
6. According to Pastor Chuck, we are experiencing a 
_________________________ for the Word of God, even though 
there are more Bibles in print now than at any other time 
in history. 
 
 
7. “God has made the only way of ______________________ and 
that is through Jesus Christ.” 
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C2166 Obadiah & Jonah 
 
 

1. According to Pastor Chuck, it is wise to be 
_________________ when the Bible is ________________.   
 
 
2. Obadiah prophesied about God’s judgment against the 
Edomites because of their perennial attitude of 
________________________ against God's people Israel. 
 
 
3. Which city do many historians believe was the largest 
city in the ancient world? 
 
 a. Babylon 
 b. Sumer 
 c. Giza 
 d. Nineveh 
 
 
4. When the Assyrians besieged Jerusalem, how many soldiers 
did the Angel of the LORD kill? 
 
_______________________________ 
 
 
5. “Nineveh was east and north from Israel. Jonah went down 
and caught a ship going _____________________.” 
 
 
6. “The _______________________ is interwoven all the way 
through the book of Jonah.” 
 
 
7. According to Pastor Chuck, when Jonah was inside the 
great fish, he might have thought he had died and gone to 
hell.  True or False? 
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C2167 Micah 
 
 

1. Micah begins with the typical opening line of the books 
of the prophets, “The angel of the LORD spoke.”  True or 
False?   
 
 
2. When the Israelites mourned, what would they often bring 
as a sacrifice to God that grew during the thirty days of 
mourning? 
 
 a. hair 
 b. wool 
 c. corn 
 d. wheat 
 
 
3. “A lamentation was a song of _________________________.” 
 
 
4. Micah 4:3 describes a time period when politicians will 
finally bring peace to the world.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Orthodox Jews still expect the Messiah to be born in 
Bethlehem, because it is still a very Jewish city.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. Nowhere in Scripture does God ever allow people to 
question His justice.  True or False? 
 
 
7. What was a common sign of disdain in Israel? 
 
____________________________ 
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C2168 Nahum 
 
 

1. At one time, many scholars claimed that Assyria never 
existed.  True or False?   
 
 
2. “A person's god is the master ___________________ that 
______________________ his life.” 
 
 
3. According to Pastor Chuck, a basic foundation of 
theology is the belief that God is 
 
 a. good. 
 b. all-knowing. 
 c. all-powerful. 
 d. merciful. 
 
 
4. Nahum’s prophecy is about events which will occur in the 
Great Tribulation.  True or False? 
 
 
5. Nineveh, the capital of Assyria, was destroyed by a 
confederacy of the Medes and the Babylonians.  True or 
False? 
 
 
6. About how many people lived in Nineveh in Jonah’s day? 
 
____________________________ 
 
 
7. There was no ________________________ for the fall of 
Nineveh, because of their exceeding wickedness. 
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C2169 Habakkuk 
 
 

1. When Habakkuk prophesied, there was a great spiritual 
declension and the impending invasion of _________________.   
 
 
2. “When a body gets so sick that it can no longer purge 
itself of its __________________, that body will soon die.” 
 
 
3. When God answered Habakkuk by telling him that He was 
bringing the Babylonians to judge Israel for their 
wickedness, everything suddenly made sense to Habakkuk.  
True or False? 
 
 
4. Habakkuk declared the 
 
 a. mercy and longsuffering of God. 
 b. humility and patience of God. 
 c. vengeance and judgment of God. 
 d. purity and holiness of God. 
 
 
5. “Throughout the New Testament we are encouraged towards 
_______________________ as we wait for the coming again of 
Jesus Christ.” 
 
 
6. “Tragically, a man becomes like his _________________.” 
 
 
7. The word for “rejoice” in Hebrew literally means "to 
leap for joy."  True or False? 
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C2170 Zephaniah & Haggai 
 
 

1. Zephaniah prophesied during the reign of ______________.   
 
 
2. When the Israelites came back from the Babylonian 
captivity, their houses were all leveled, and the place was 
overgrown. So rather than uncovering and rebuilding the 
houses, they just put more dirt over them and built on top 
of them.  True or False? 
 
 
3. What is now known as the Gaza Strip once belonged to the 
_________________________. 
 
 
4. “Man presently is spending one trillion dollars a year 
on military weapons. It's ________________________ the 
whole world.” 
 
 
5. Haggai prophesied in the second year of Darius the king. 
This is not the Darius of Daniel's fame who was the Persian 
general when Babylon fell, but this is a Darius who came 
along later in the year ________________ B.C. 
 
 
6. Jesus said that the heathen world, the Gentile world is 
seeking after what it is going to eat, what it is going to 
drink, and what it is going to 
 
 a. get. 
 b. wear. 
 c. marry. 
 d. love. 
 
 
7. The older people, who remembered the glory of Solomon's 
temple, when they saw how paltry the new temple was that 
they were building, stood there and wept.  True or False? 
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C2171 Zechariah 1-5 
 
 

1. So Zechariah and __________________ were contemporaries. 
 
 
2. When Zechariah saw the vision of a man riding a red 
horse, he wisely 
 
 a. taught a parable about it. 
 b. ignored it. 
 c. asked, “What is this?” 
 d. none of the above 
 
 
3. “For I, saith the LORD, will be unto her a wall of 
______________________ round about and I will be the 
______________________ in the midst of her.” 
 
 
4. “How glorious that is going to be when the Lord reigns 
over the earth, and ________________________ covers the 
earth, as the waters cover the sea.” 
 
 
5. In the Scriptures, garments represent a person's 
righteousness. Filthy garments represent a person's 
__________________________. 
 
 
6. According to Pastor Chuck, in the Bible’s allegories, 
parables, dreams and visions, oil always symbolizes the 
Holy Spirit.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “Don't ______________________ the days of small things. 
Whatever it is that God has called you to do, get in and do 
it for the glory of God.” 
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C2172 Zechariah 6-10 
 
 

1. God gave Zechariah ___________ visions. 
 
 
2. One day Jesus will fulfill the roles of both 
 
 a. High Priest and King. 
 b. Mediator and Servant. 
 c. Savior and Lord. 
 d. Messiah and Christ. 
 
 
3. “To obey is better than ______________________________.” 
 
 
4. Zechariah prophesies that in Christ’s future kingdom, 
boys and girls will play safely in the ___________________.  
 
 
5. Alexander the Great burned the city of Tyre to the 
ground after he conquered it, because they were so easy to 
conquer.  True or False? 
 
 
6. When Matthew quoted from Zechariah’s prophecy about the 
Messiah, he skipped over the phrase, "He is just, and 
having salvation" because in the first coming, Jesus did 
not establish the kingdom.  True or False? 
 
 
7. We can ______________________ be _______________________ 
in the Lord because the Lord is constant in His 
relationship to us, in His love for us, in His goodness to 
us, and in the hope that He has given us.   
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C2173 Zechariah 11-12 
 
 

1. Zechariah 11 speaks about the true Shepherd that was 
________________________ and the false shepherd that will 
be followed and ______________________ by the people. 
 
 
2. Zechariah predicted the price of Jesus’ betrayal about 
_______________________ years in advance. 
 
 
3. ”People are selling their souls so ___________________.” 
 
 
4. How do the Jews expect to know when their Messiah has 
come? 
 
 a. He will restore their monarchy. 
 b. He will end all sacrifices. 
 c. He will help them rebuild the temple. 
 d. none of the above  
 
 
5. ____________________________ problems often pave the way 
for new rulers to rise to power. 
 
 
6. Francis Schaeffer said that it is important that we not 
just talk about __________________ today, or to just use 
the term ___________________ without defining the term, 
because the term God represents so many things to so many 
people...so he said when we refer to God, we need to give 
sort of a defining qualifications. And thus, we should say, 
"The eternal God, the Creator of the heaven and the earth." 
Then they know what God you're talking about. 
 
 
7. “When God pours out His Spirit, the witness of the 
Spirit is always of the crucified Lord.”  True or False? 
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C2174 Zechariah 13-14 
 
 

1. People tend to want religious relics to help them 
recover lost feelings of being close to God.  True or 
False? 
 
 
2. The Antichrist will demand to be _______________________ 
as God. 
 
 
3. What kind of geological change will take place when 
Jesus sets His feet on the Mount of Olives? 
 
____________________________ 
 
 
4. “The pure linen is the righteousness of the saints, 
which is, of course, that righteousness 
_____________________ to us by our faith in Jesus Christ.” 
 
 
5. The Bible teaches that we will be with our Lord forever, 
and He will live and reign, not in the sky, but on the 
earth forever.  True or False? 
 
 
6. The description in Zechariah 14:12 of people’s flesh 
melting away while they stand on their feet matches what 
actually happened in the atomic explosions at Hiroshima and 
Nagasaki during WWII.  True or False? 
 
 
7. Christians ought to do various types of “evandalism” 
such as graffiti messages that read, “Jesus loves you.”  
True or False? 
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C2175 Malachi 
 
 

1. Who are the people addressed in the book of Malachi? 
 
____________________________ 
 
 
2. “God, in His love for us, has that strength of love that 
brings _________________________________ when we are doing 
those self-destructive acts.” 
 
 
3. Malachi was prophesying during the time of Ezra and 
Nehemiah.  True or False? 
 
 
4. “God's covenant with man is that of 
________________________ and of ________________________.” 
 
 
5. Which New Testament author explains that the Old 
Testament prophets earnestly desired to look into and 
understand the things that have now been revealed 
concerning Christ’s coming? 
 

a. Paul 
b. Peter 
c. John 
d. James 

 
 
6. None of God’s blessings are given to us because we merit 
them.  True or False? 
 
 
7. “The real excitement will take place over in the area of 
______________________________. That's where you need to 
keep watching.” 


